
Shore Acres State Park
Before Friends - 1986
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How Friends of Shore Acres Happened Aerial and Gardens — 1986

Album 15 

In 1986, the Communication Arts Group at Southwestern Oregon Community College 
decided to tell the story of Shoreacres and Shore Acres State Park by creating a multi-
image slide show to be shown at the 5th annual Multi-Image Festival in September.  

After the Festival, Shirley Bridgham asked Andy LaTomme, manager at Shore Acres State 
Park, if the park wanted a copy.  He said yes.  Not long after, Andy asked Shirley and her 
husband David if they would like to help start a Friends group – a non-profit corporation 
in association with state parks.  They said yes.
An organizational meeting was held on December 4, 1986 at 7:30 pm in Room 12 of 
Sumner Hall on the campus of Southwestern Oregon Community College.  In attendance 
were Andy LaTomme, John Bergen, Mike Bodkin, David and Shirley Bridgham, John 
Garner, Marty Giles, George Guthrie, Dick Hansen, Ron Hjort, Tony Mason, and Karen 
Wuethrich.  On that important night, Friends of Shore Acres, Inc. in cooperation with 
Shore Acres State Park began a long journey of success.
The Shore Acres Story was shown in slide format to thousands of visitors for years, then 
transferred to VHS tape for easier showing.  In 2006, it was transferred to DVD.  In 2013, 
it was transformed again, this time with additional photos courtesy of Caitlin Day, James 
McDermott, Sunset Bay State Park and the Coos Historical and Maritime Museum.  
Special thanks goes to Phillip Bridgham for rescuing the original sound track.
The program is about Asa Meade Simpson and his son Louis Jerome and the history of 
the magnificent estate that Louis called Shoreacres.  It continues with what Shore Acres 
State Park was like in 1986 when the slide show was created.  
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It’s time to preserve the Friends’ photos and clippings using the following:
Epson Expression 11000XL Scanner•	
Adobe PhotoShop CS-3•	
Adobe InDesign CS-3.•	
Epson Presentation Paper  - Matte•	
Epson Premium Photo Paper - Glossy•	
Epson Stylus Photo R2000 Printer•	

I will also save the album pages as PDF files.  

About the Friends’ Albums
by Shirley Bridgham - 2014
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Aerials - 1986
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Note from Shirley Bridgham - September 2014

The following pages (and Albums) are a chronology of the 
efforts of Friends of Shore Acres, Inc., but even more than 

that, tell the tale of the enormous support that the Friends have 
enjoyed from our regional communities.

This was a movement whose time had come.  The Oregon 
State Legislature had passed “Enabling” Legislation allowing 
non-profit 501(c)3'organizations to adopt a specific State Park to 
provide educational and interpretive services to its visitors.  Well 
that’s the dry legislative speak for find a core user group that 
loves that park and let it nurture and care for it.

Shore Acres State Park, 13 miles from town, is the touchstone 
that we all bring our friends and visitors to when we want to show off the beauty of the 
Oregon south coast.  There was a built-in and pent-up desire to shower this special place 
with community pride and needed TLC.  Outreach to our communities started with the 
planning sessions with FOSA Board members and volunteers.  Dreaming of what could be, 
planning on now and the future. 

Holiday Lights at Shore Acres is a night time interpretation of the formal English style 
gardens and the reflecting pond at the oriental garden.  Historically, the original Simpson 
mansion built on the bluff at the stone wall, was a Christmas present to Louie Simpson’s wife 
Cassie.  From the very first lighting event we recognized the importance to the communities 
to open the Garden House for our visitors and start building traditions.  After 27 annual 
lightings it thrills me to hear from adults with their young family when they tell us they came 
to see the lights as kids and now they’re bringing their families to grow the tradition.

An important cornerstone to the Holiday Lights tradition is the consistency of our focus 
on major themes.  We have stayed true to who we are and where we’re at, interpreting the 
gardens with flower-lights, sculptures that are inspired by what’s found in the gardens as well 
as many marine related sculptures.  The Garden House is beautifully decorated with an old 
time (Simpson era) theme that fits this historic gardener’s cottage.

There are those certainties in life - like the tide at our ocean’s shore, the Bay and its 
tributaries - migrating geese, and the Holiday Lights at Shore Acres.  When I see or hear 
a migrating flock of Canadian Geese I get an itch I can only scratch by stringing lights at 
Shore Acres.

You will see as you turn these pages that the secret sauce has always been to engage our 
community, give credit and ownership where deserved, and always try to improve this place 
that we all love. 

Note from David Bridgham - September 2014
Friends of Shore Acres, Inc. was founded on
December 4, 1986.
1st annual year Dec. 4, 1986 - Aug. 31, 1987

1st Birthday - Dec. 4, 1987
1st Christmas Lights - Dec. 11, 1987

2nd annual Year - Sept. 1, 1987 - Aug. 31, 1988
2nd Birthday - Dec. 4, 1988

. . . and so on.  The annual year runs from September 
of one year to the end of August of the next year.

What an amazing journey it has been for David and me since 1986.  Little did we know 
when we, the Friends, decided to bring more attention to Shore Acres State Park, by 

stringing some lights to celebrate Christmas in 1987, we would begin an awesome adventure 
that continues to this day.

So many volunteers, so many supporters, so many visitors, such a great board of 
directors, and always so much excellent cooperation from park managers, rangers and staff - 
all combine to make Friends of Shore Acres, Inc. one of the most successful non-profit Co-ops 
in the state of Oregon.

All these years, Friends of Shore Acres, Inc. has been truly blessed to remain an all-
volunteer organization.  It has made it possible to accomplish so many interpretive and 
physical development projects at Shore Acres.  Visit our Information & Gift Center and pick 
up one of our membership brochures and you will find an extensive list.

I’ve been privileged to create and produce our slide shows, DVDs, and Newsletters 
and Journals.  Not to mention, designing the lights display and seeing it come together like 
theater every season.  Yes, it’s a lot of work, but it’s also a lot of fun.  David has the challenge 
of designing and producing new sculptures and maintaining the old ones.  When we read the 
comments in the guest books, we always get enthused to start the next season.

This year, I’m starting a project to preserve the Friends’ archives in physical albums  — 
this is the first album — backed up in  a digital format for easy viewing by many.  We have 
many photos, news clippings and other materials that will be included in the albums.

As I’ve started going through the archives, I’m reminded of how FoSA has grown and 
prospered in order to help Shore Acres State Park, Sunset Bay State Park and Cape Arago 
State Park.  What a great reminder of why we do what we do.  Our hope is that in the future, 
others will experience and enjoy the same opportunities.  
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Friends of Shore Acres, Inc.
Founded December 4, 1986

“The purpose of Friends of Shore Acres, Inc. 
is to participate in interpretive, educational,

and physical development programs
with Sunset Bay Management Unit.”

FoSA Bylaws
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Friends of Shore Acres, Inc.
Friends of Shore Acres
December 4, 1986 
Minutes - page 2

It was decided the scope of the organization would be discussed when bylaws were 
presented for adoption at a later meeting.

There was discussion about membership in general, voting vs. non-voting membership 
and graduated membership fees.  Action on this was deferred until a later meeting.

A collection was taken to cover the cost of the incorporation fee.  A total of $13.00 was 
collected from the group.

It was proposed and approved that Mike Bodkin act as initial incorporator for the Friends.
Additional discussion about the purpose of the Friends took place. It was felt that the 

purposes stated in the articles of incorporation should be broad enough to allow the group 
to participate in a broad range of activities, including physical development in the park.

The agenda for the next meeting was discussed.  It was decided that bylaws and the 
setting of goals for the group would take up most of the meeting. The board was asked to 
be prepared to discuss possible goals and committee assignments for that meeting.  Dick 
Hansen was selected to lead the discussion on bylaws.

Andy LaTomme was asked to bring a copy of his park's master plan to assist in 
coordinating the goals of the Friends with those of State Parks.  He was also asked to 
prepare a draft set of bylaws, based on those used by existing cooperating associations, to 
be mailed to board members before the next meeting.

Andy LaTomme was asked to prepare a press release announcing the formation of the 
Friends with special mention of Mike Bodkin's contribution.

Karen Wuethrich was asked to prepare minutes of the meeting.
The date for a second meeting was set for January 13, 1987.  Shirley Bridgham was asked 

to arrange for a meetlng room at SWOCC.  The suggestion was made that the board consider 
a fixed meeting date, e.g., the second Tuesday of each month.  It was felt that this was a 
good idea, but no action was taken.

The meeting adjourned at 10:00 pm.

Respectfully submitted,

Karen Wuethrich

FRIENDS OF SHORE ACRES
ORGANIZATIONAL MEETING

MINUTES

A meeting was held on December 4, 1986 at 7:30 pm in room 12 of Sumner Hall on the 
campus of Southwestern Oregon Community College.  In attendance were Andy LaTomme, 
John Bergen, George Guthrie, Karen Wuethrich, Marty Giles, Ron Hjort, Mike Bodkin, John 
Garner, Shirley Bridgham, David Bridgham, Dick Hansen and Tony Mason.  Andy LaTomme 
opened the meeting by giving background information about the establishment of non-
profit corporations in association with state parks.

Mike Bodkin reviewed the legal steps necessary to establish a corporation and to certify 
it as tax-exempt under federal and state laws: fees to be paid, legal liability of corporation 
members and the formation of an initial board of directors.

Discussion followed on the details of the above presentations.  The group agreed that 
a preliminary date of June, 1987 was a goal for establishing the tax-exempt status of the 
organization and that the group should forego any solicitation of funds until this status has 
been obtained.

Those present introduced themselves to the group and completed a sign-up sheet with 
their names and addresses. Each person was asked if he or she desired to serve on the initial 
board of directors.  All except Andy LaTomme, Ron Hjort, Karen Wuethrich and Mike Bodkin 
responded "yes."

Some discussion followed about the number of state park employees to be allowed 
to serve on the board at any one time.  It was generally agreed that no more than 1/4 of 
the board should be composed of state park employes, however formal action on this was 
deferred until bylaws are adopted.  It was agreed that the Sunset Bay State Park district 
manager would serve as a non-voting member of the board.  There was some discussion 
about this and it was understood and agreed that the group would not undertake any 
projects without the approval of the district park manager or his designee.

Nominations were opened for chairman.  Dick Hansen and John Bergen were nominated 
and declined.  John Garner was nominated and unanimously elected.  He conducted the 
balance of the meeting.

A motion to name the organization the "Friends of Shore Acres, Inc," was proposed, 
seconded and passed.

Mike Bodkin was named to act as legal agent for the Friends of Shore Acres (hereafter 
referred to as the "Friends") and was thanked for his work thus far.  Discussion followed 
regarding the purposes of the Friends as required for the incorporation papers. 

Mike Bodkin stated that he would use wording from a similar organization’s application 
and that he expected the incorporation papers would be returned by the next meeting.



Friends of Shore Acres, Inc.
Annual Year - September 1, 2001 - August 31, 2002
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Early September Publicity

THE WORLD, Coos Bay, Ore. - September 12, 2001



Simpson Reef Overlook Makeover Underway
THE WORLD, Coos Bay, Ore. - September 21, 2001

THE WORLD, Coos Bay, Ore. - September 22, 2001

Simpson Reef Overlook View of Shell Island
Artwork by Merrie Holbert, 

Shore Acres‘ First “Artist in the Park” 1997



Simpson Reef Overlook Makeover Progressing
better Interpretive activities at the Reef coming . . .

Friends of Shore Acres, Inc., in cooperation with BLM,  U.S. Fish and Wildlife, the Oregon Parks and Recreation 
Department and Shoreline Education for Awareness (S.E.A.) will create and install interpretive panels and a 
wayfinding kiosk on this bluff located in Cape Arago State Park.  From the bluff visitors enjoy breathtaking views 
of Shell Island and Simpson Reef, part of the Oregon Islands National Wildlife Refuge.  Simpson Reef is one of the 
few places on the Oregon Coast where visitors can see thousands of marine mammals.  



President Kenn Kennedy called the meeting to order at 7:10 PM. 
Directors Present: David and Shirley Bridgham, Kenn Kennedy, Betty Kennedy, 
Ellie Kinney-Martial, Chuck Lembke, Gregg Nelson, Winnie Pitsenberger, Bob 
Renner and Betty Renner, Terry Richards, Carl Siminow, Directors Absent: Kay 
Valois, Barb Taylor, Shirley Champagne.
There were no visitors, but five new potential board position members were in 
attendance - Ralph Thomas, Lou and Sharon Kolkhorst, Dennis and Kathi Netter.  
The Kolkhorst's and Netter’s will each share one board position.  President 
Kennedy asked each board member to introduce themselves to the new folks.
Remarks: Shirley Bridgham handed out a "Recap of Activities" sheet that listed 
most of the accomplishments of the Friends over the past year. (Filed with 
these Minutes).  It was noted that the full page of activities represented many, 
many volunteer hours by dedicated Friends members.
Members declining to remain on the Board of Directors are Bob and Betty 
Renner, Shirley Champagne and Dick Van Natta.
Recognition: David Bridgham, on behalf of the board thanked Bob and Betty 
Renner, Shirley Champagne and Dick Van Natta for their many hours of 
dedicated service and contribution to the Friends of Shore Acres over the past 
several years.  President Kennedy presented a framed floral Shore Acres plaque 
to the Renner's and additional plaques will be passed along to Ms. Champagne, 
and Mr. Van Natta in appreciation of their years of service.
Nominations: The nominating committee nominated the following for board 
positions: Gregg Nelson, Kenn Kennedy, Ralph Thomas, Lou and Sharon 
Kolkhorst, Dennis and Kathi Netter.  All consented to be nominated for election 
to the Friends of Shore Acres Board of Directors.  Gregg Nelson moved to 
accept the Nominations;  Carl Siminow 2nd;  The vote was unanimous.
President Kennedy congratulated the new board members.
The annual meeting adjourned at 7:25 pm.
Respectfully Submitted, - Kenn Kennedy

Friends of Shore Acres, Inc.
September 1, 2000 - August 31, 2001

RECAP of Activities
Annual Meeting 2000•	
Garden Wiring of East Garden•	
Garden House Ceiling Renovation•	
New Foundation for Garden House ($9,700)•	
Membership Campaign / Annual Park Pass Program•	
Dahlia Day•	
Orchid Day•	
Launched Friends' official website - www.shoreacres.net (5,000+ hits so far)•	
Holiday Lights & Open House - an estimated 56,000 visitors•	
Artist in the Park 2001 - Revised program to include more artists•	
Shakedown Potluck•	
Information & Gift Center - Volunteer Lunch				   •	
Information & Gift Center - Continued Inventory Expansion•	
Added third wheelchair for visitors•	
Long Range Planning Retreat and Report•	
Bonsai Day•	
New brochure of Shore Acres State Park - provided photos and support for project•	
Rhododendron Sunday - Mother's Day - New Brochure•	
Rose Sunday - Father's bay - New Insert for Brochure (also reprinted)•	
Oregon Coast Music Festival Garden Concert - Sundae sales•	
Extra Measures to eliminate rodents from mobile home and Garden House•	
Kitchen Cabinet addition•	
New Garden Pavilion (OPRD, Menasha, Stinchfield family and Friends)•	
Purchased a Laptop computer for Power Point programs by OPRD staff and •	
Friends
Began Shed expansion project•	
Holiday Lights Pledge Campaign - see brochure•	

Annual Meeting - September 25, 2001 - Shore Acres Garden House

Reformatted for this Album

Friends of Shore Acres, Inc.



Celebration Dinner - Because of other pressing events, Holiday Lights decoration, etc. the 
date for this gala event has been rescheduled until February or March of 2002.  Notification 
of date, time and place will be announced at a future meeting.
State Parks Commission Dinner - David reported that the park staff did a great job and that 
the salmon was very good.  The event was held at Sunset Bay State Park on September 19, 2001.
Other Old Business - Betty Kennedy asked about the status of the grant for the mansion 
feasibility study. David will talk to the State Parks people about the next action the board 
needs to take.
New Business:  Orchid Day (Gems of the Rain Forest) - October 6, 2001. The Renner 's and 
Netter's will set up and work the 1O:00 AM to 1:00 PM shift. The Kolkhorst's will take the 
afternoon from 1:00 Pm until 4:00PM.  The Kennedy's will staff the Information and Gift 
Center. Bob Renner suggested that new Board members should plan on attending.  It would 
give them a chance to see what goes on in the Garden House on event days.
State Parks CO-OP Conference - October 19-21, in Keiser, OR.  FoSA is one of 12 co-ops 
around the state.  This conference is put on by State Parks to help the co-ops with solutions 
and new ideas.  It is highly recommended.  It was moved by Gregg Nelson that the Friends 
pay for registration and lodging for three nights for attendees.  Lou Kolkhorst, second.  
Approved.  Carl Siminow will attend.
Holiday Lights - Shirley passed out the schedule for starting the decorating: Unpacking and 
preparing lights starts Sat. Oct. 13th - 10 AM to 3 PM.  Stringing lights starts Sat. Oct.20th - 
10 AM to 3PM and will continue every week-end until complete. October 27th - String lights 
on the Orca whale sculpture.  "Whale of a Party" is at the Renner's on Saturday, October 
27th,  4 to 7 PM.  Casual attire, bring your own beverage.  Finger food will be provided.  
$7,915 in lights pledges have come in so far.  St Catherine's and Evergreen Court both have 
made significant pledges of $1,080 each. Life Care Center $500.  Some other companies 
have increased their contributions from last year.  New sculpture display, sequence of sea 
lions by Don McMichael.  It will be on the Northeast side of the Formal Garden and we are 
going to try and use tube lights.  Cookies will be purchased from Fred Meyer this year.  It is 
just getting to be too much of a problem to try and bake them ourselves, both in volunteers, 
facilities and legalities.  Bridgham's have sent a letter to Fred Meyer looking for donations 
of apple juice and cookies.  Undersea garden lights - David and Carl will get together on this 
project.  Carl Siminow will pick up clear split tubing.  We will try and put the lights inside the 
tubing.  It should extend the life and be easier to block out unwanted light bulbs.

Sign at the main entrance to Shore Acres.  It needs to be replaced.  President Bridgham 
suggested that the Friends could help with the replacement.  It will be taken under consideration.

There being no further discuss ion the meeting adjourned at 8:35 PM.
The next meeting will be October 9, 2001, 7:00 PM at the BLM.
Respectfully Submitted, Kenn Kennedy, Secretary

Friends of Shore Acres, Inc.
Board Meeting - September 25, 2001 - Shore Acres Garden House

Minutes
President Kenn Kennedy called the meeting to order at 7:26 PM.
Directors Present:  David Bridgham, Shirley Bridgham, Kenn Kennedy, Betty Kennedy, Lou 
Kolkhorst, Sharon Kolkhorst, Chuck Lembke, Ellie Kinney-Martial, Gregg Nelson, Dennis and 
Kathi Netter, Winnie Pitsenberger, Bob and Betty Renner (Outgoing board members), Terry 
Richards, Carl Siminow, Ralph Thomas.  Director Absent: Barb Taylor, Kay Valois and Dick Van 
Natta.
Election of Officers: David Bridgham, President, Gregg Nelson, President Elect, Kenn and 
Betty Kennedy Secretary and Barb Taylor, Treasurer.
After commenting about his enjoyment of being FOSA president for the past year, President 
Kennedy turned the gavel and the meeting over to incoming President, David Bridgham.
President Bridgham thanked Kenn for his efforts and a photo was taken by Shirley Bridgham.
Minutes: The board minutes were previously mailed to board members.  President 
Bridgham ask for additions or corrections.  Motion to accept the minutes as presented made 
by Carl Siminow, second by Kenn Kennedy. Approved.

Financial Report: There was no financial report as Treasurer, Barb Taylor was absent.  Barb 
will have a quarterly report at the October meeting.
Information and Gift Center: Shirley reported that the IGC sales were almost $13,000 for 
the month of August.  September has been very busy.  Lots of new inventory including new 
shirts.  Some vendors are reporting that they are finding the FoSA address on the web.  The 
IGC hours are 12-4 PM.  Betty Kennedy reported that she recruited a new volunteer, Peggy 
McAnally to work in the Gift Center.  Could use others.
State Parks Report by Ellie Kinney-Martial:  Classic Chevy car show revenues were down 
by about $233 this year.  Roof is on the Pavilion, ready to start putting in the electrical 
wiring.  FoSA storage addition, brush has been cleared, materials are on site, backhoe ready, 
will excavate this week.  Simpson Reef - Dept. of Corrections inmate crew have taken 
out sidewalks, curbs and fencing.  Cherokee Construction will reshape and slope area, 
install side walks, asphalt, drainage, fencing and decks. 6-8 weeks, some problems with 
foot traffic.  Light House Viewpoint - Eagle Scouts will construct approx. 200 ft. of trail and 
a bench in the viewing area at end of trail.  Another Eagle Scout project will be to build 
bridges across drainage areas, reconstruct and improve part of Coast trail south end of 
Simpson Beach. To be completed by mid-October.  Park employees will start removing the 
dahlias October 8th and plant tulips, hope to be complete by mid October.
Old Business:
Dahlia Day - Bob and Betty Renner hosted the morning shift in the Garden House.  Dahlia 
Society had lots of flowers on display.  Bay Area Artists were in attendance in the garden, 
as well as George Guthrie with his “questions” table set up.  Gregg and Connie, Terry and 
Louise worked the afternoon shift.  Good turnout, with $70 in donations.  The Kennedy's 
were in the IGC  and reported that business was brisk.

Reformatted for this Album
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Long Range Planning Retreat



Reformatted for this Album - Complete Report Filed with Minutes of September 25, 2001

Long Range Planning Retreat



Holiday Lights – Preparations Begin

Betty Renner (in 
red) leads a group 
of cider spice cooks 
at the North Bend 
Presbyterian Church.

Robynn Reed 
begins the 
decorating of the 
Garden House.  
The goal: to bring 
order and beauty  
out of chaos!



Sea Lions display designed by Don McMichael Fred Ehrman works on the Sea Lions display.

L-R - David Bridgham and Frank Smith at the Gray Whale
David Bridgham, Mike Perkins and Frank Smith place 
the splash on the Gray Whale sculpture display.

Setting Up Sculpture Displays



L-R - Maxine Johannesen and Gladys Johnston

Carl Siminow

Steve Schneiderman, Coos Bay Fire and Rescue volunteer

Irene and Dick Sund work on the Rose Pergola

Valiant Volunteers - High and Low



Outdoor Trees - Decorated by Groups

Camp Fire Boys and GirlsMid Coast Mustang and Ford Club

Harley Owners Group

Bonneville Power Administration Am-Vets Post #10



Outdoor Trees – Decorated by Groups

Bay Area Hospital

Sunset Classic Chevys

Marshfield High School Madrala Players

Wal-Mart

Confederated Tribes

Community Action



Sea Lions and Pelicans designed by Don McMichael, Local and Renowned Marine Artist

Significant Sculpture Displays – Sea Lions and Pelicans



THE WORLD, Coos Bay, Ore. - November 17, 2001

Positive Publicity Highlights Holiday Lights



Parts of front page coverage reformatted for this album.



THE WORLD, Coos Bay, Ore. - November 26, 2001THE WORLD, Coos Bay, Ore. - November 24, 2001

The annual holiday lights display 
at Shore Acres State Park will be 
closed next week as crews work to 
repair a section of sunken pavement 
along the Cape Arago Highway.

Access to the popular holiday 
display and recreation areas south of 
the Sunset Bay campground will be 
restricted starting on Tuesday, and 
will remain closed through Friday 
afternoon, so the bulkhead along 
a 75-foot section of road can be 
repaired, said Oregon Department 
of Transportation Maintenance 
Manager Ed Pulvermacher.  Copies 
are being used to divert traffic 
around the damaged pavement 
until the closure starts.

While inconvenient, the limited 
access should not detract from

the flood of onlookers expected 
this weekend, said Assistant Park 
Manager Rob Kilmer.

“Thanksgiving weekend is one 
of our busiest of the year,” he said.  
Weather and other factors make it 
hard to estimate how many people 
might have viewed the display next 
week, Kilmer added.

Sinking grade has been a persistent 
problem along the southern end of 
the Cape Arago Highway for years, 
he said.  Some sections already are 
limited to single-lane traffic.”

“It really sinks,” Kilmer said of 
the stretch near Norton Gulch that 
prompted the latest closure, but it 
never gets to this extent.  We need 
to get under there and solve the 
problem.”

The 15th annual Holiday Lights and Open House at Shore Acres will be 
open today from 4 to 10 p.m. in the state park’s botanical gardens.  Due 
to road work on the Cape Arago Highway, the display will be closed 
Tuesday through Friday, but is scheduled to re-open to the public on 
Saturday.  Once reopened, the holiday display will be open daily from 4 
to 10 p.m. through New Year’s Day, Jan. 1, in the state park’s botanical 
gardens.  Stroll through more than 7 acres of lighted gardens and enjoy 
refreshments in the Garden House.  Entertainment nightly.  Sponsored 
by the Friends of Shore Acres.  For more information, call Holiday 
Lights co-chairs Shirley & David Bridgham at 888-3732 or the Bay Area 
Chamber of Commerce at (800) 824-8486 or (541) 269-0215.



THE WORLD, Coos Bay, Ore. - December 4, 2001

Season Survives Inside and Our!

In the Garden House, Volunteer 
host Groups  served hot cider, 
punch, coffee and cookies, 
while volunteer music groups 
entertained in the Pavilion.

First Presbyterian Church, North Bend and Cape Blanco Bell Ringers



Saturday, December 29, 2001, The World, Coos Bay, Ore. - Page A3

Holiday Lights 
Recap 2001

45,000 visitors
27 nights with rain

4 nights of road closure
Biggest group: 87 on Dec. 7 -
Pacific NW New Beetle Club, 

Vancouver BC & Eugene
30 countries. 5 Canadian 

provinces
48 U.S. states and D.C. 

 (Missing: Vermont, West Virginia)
CITIES & TOWNS:

217 Oregon, 177 California
72 Washington, 27 Idaho & 

Nevada, 241 Other
COMMENTS:

“An angel’s garden.” - 5 year old, 
Coos Bay

“Merry Christmas!  Lights here 
a family tradition since 1987!” - 

Eugene
“Another Oregon gift!” - Medford

“Lifetime Event” - Fresno
“Excellent! The Simpsons would 

be very proud. - North Bend
“Spectacular even with rain and 

wind.” -  Springfield
“Everything we hoped for!” -

Klamath Falls
“Smashing!” - England

“Coolest thing ever!!! - North Pole
“Fantastic! Thanks to all the 

volunteers!” - Coburg
“Appreciate the red, white & blue.” 

- Grants Pass



THE WORLD, Coos Bay, Ore. - February 11, 2002

THE WORLD, Coos Bay, Ore. - March 28, 2002



Springtime Brings Beautiful Bonsai Day – April 20, 2002

Bay Area Bonsai Society

L-R Theo Stanley and George Ahuna L-R Lorna Shivley, Betty Renner, Betty 
Kennedy and Virginia Stanley



Page A6  - The World, Coos Bay, Ore., Monday, May 27, 2002 

. . . and Rhododendron Sunday / Mother’s Day – May 14, 2002

Head Gardener George Guthrie answers visitors’ questions.



The World, Coos Bay, Ore., June 10, 2002 

Rose Sunday, Father’s Day, will take place from 11 a.m. 
to 4 p.m. on Sunday at Shore Acres State Park.  The roses 
are blooming and the 2000 AARS Award winners are on 
display in the All America Rose Selections garden.  Also, 
the South Coast Wood Carvers will demonstrate their 
craft and display their beautiful carvings in the Garden 
House and members of the Bay Area Artists Association 
will hold a “paint our” in the gardens.  This is a perfect 
time to get your rose questions answered by rose experts 
Jay Dow, Ray Dusking and George Guthrie.  And if all 
this isn’t enough, there will be the traditional cookies, 
punch and coffee served by the Friends of Shore Acres 
in the Garden House.  For more information, call 888-
3732 or 756-5401, or check out the Friends’ Web site 
www.shoreacres.com.

Rose Sunday, June 18 and OCMF Garden Concert July 21

Rose Sunday happened, but we do not have photos of 
the event, so I’m including this photo that was taken 
a few years later,  knowing it would have looked the 
same in 2002 - Shirley Bridgham

The annual Oregon 
Coast Music Festival 
Garden Concert 
featured Joe Ross 
Bluegrass.  Friends 
of Shore Acres 
volunteers sold 
fresh raspberry and 
chocolate sundaes 
and lemonade.



THE WORLD, Coos Bay, Ore. - August 2, 2002



Picking up coins.    

Family and Friends at Pavilion Dedication – August 4, 2002
THE WORLD, Coos Bay, Ore. - August 10, 2002



Friends of Shore Acres, Inc.
Continued in Album 16:

Annual Year - September 1, 2002 - August 31, 2003
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